
2021 April VP1 Report -  Bev Swanson

SC46: Sub-Chapter 46 meets every second Wednesday of each month,
from 1:00 to 2:30 on Zoom. Notices are emailed to all Region 1 members,
with a link to the meeting. Officers:  President Judy Langdon, VP Robin
Mariani, Treasurer Jim Gerhardt, Secretary Naomi Angier, Executive Board
Member at Large Donna Delgado, Trustees: Gary Sinnen, Bing Wong and
Mary Botkin.   We met on March 10, 2021, via Zoom. The coming
convention was discussed, along with our new website. Good and Welfare:
one member is in a rehab facility due to medical issues, and we wish him a
speedy recovery.

Communications: Two members wrote to us asking if it was time for
dues.  Each was sent a reply based on their dues paying choice.

New Retiree Outreach: March 17, I mailed 22 packets to folks from
Council 75, who retired in January and February 2021. I emailed them to
watch for the packets.

Membership:
The latest database report from Dan was March 30 2021
As of , we have members 373 ( 8 new).

Region 1 179
Region 2 60
Region 3 81
Region 4 14
Region 5 8
Region 0 31

After losing the PERS deduction process in April 2020,membership
dropped as many of the PERS members declined to sign up using our new
auto-deduction company. Membership leveled off in July 2020 at 340. In
the last 8 months we have gained 33 members.


